
345 Oak Street West 70 Joseph Street, Unit 302 
North Bay, ON P1B 2T2 Parry Sound, ON P2A 2G5  
Tel/Tél: 705-474-1400 Tel/Tél: 705-746-5801 1-800-563-2808 
Fax/Téléc: 705-474-2809 Fax/Téléc: 705-746-2711 www.myhealthunit.ca 

Strep Throat

What is it? 

 Strep throat is an infection of the throat caused 
by Streptococcus pyogenes (strep) Group A 
bacteria.  

 It is a common childhood infection which occurs 
more frequently in children between 6 to 12 
years of age. 

 Can occur year round but more common in late 
autumn, winter, and spring. 

How is it spread? 

 Direct contact with an infected person or the 
large droplets that form when an infected 
person talks, coughs or sneezes.  If the droplets 
touch the mouth, nose or eyes, they can cause 
infection. 

 Those who are sick with an upper respiratory 
tract infection are more likely to transmit the 
infection. 

 May spread indirectly by sharing eating utensils, 
cups or touching other contaminated items and 
then touching your eyes, mouth or nose. 

 Contact with sores from group A strep skin 
infections. 

What are the symptoms? 

 Very sore throat that may cause severe pain 
when swallowing 

 Sudden fever 

 Tonsils are often swollen, red and dotted with 
whitish or yellowish specks 

 Headache, stomach ache, nausea, vomiting, 
tender swollen glands on the neck, body aches 
and rash are possible 

When do symptoms start? 

 1-3 days after exposure to the bacteria. 

How long is it contagious? 

 Generally no longer contagious after 24 hours of 
treatment with antibiotics.  

 If untreated, usually less contagious after 2 to 3 
weeks but can be contagious for weeks or 
months. 

How is it treated? 

 See a health care provider for a rapid strep test 
to determine if illness is caused by a group A 
strep infection. 

 If strep throat is diagnosed, the physician will 
prescribe an antibiotic.  

 It is very important that the prescription is 
followed for the recommended time or the 
infection may not be completely cured.   

 Even untreated, most people will fully recover.    
Some who are not treated may develop ear 
infections, sinusitis, tonsil abscesses or infected 
lymph nodes.  There are some serious heart and 
kidney complications that can also occur 
following a group A strep infection. 

How is it prevented? 

 Frequent and thorough hand washing especially: 
 after wiping nose  
 before eating or preparing food 
 if you have a sore throat 

 Avoid close contact with those who are ill. 

 Cover your mouth when sneezing or coughing 
and teach children the same. 

Should I go to childcare, school or work? 
Exclude from school, work or childcare until taking 
antibiotic treatment for at least 24 hours and able 
to participate in activities. 

For further information, please contact the 
Communicable Disease Control Program staff at  
705-474-1400 or 1-800-563-2808, ext 5229. 
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